
MINUTES

ROSELAND PLANNING BOARD
REGULAR MEETING 
March 21, 2022 7:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman LaSalle called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Those present on roll call were: 


Chairman Louis LaSalle              

 Mayor James Spango 7:05 pm 

Anthony Mack, Mayor’s Alternate 


Joe LaMonica 

            Jack A. Gordon


            Joe Rolli               

            William Johnson

Manny Oliveira 

Councilwoman Eileen Fishman


David Jacobs Alt #1

Board Professionals: 
Vincent Loughlin, Board Attorney
Ralph Tango, Board Engineer

Sal Renda, Board Engineer

Dan Bloch, Board Planner

            Those absent were:

Kevin Codey Alt # 2

Michael Oliveira, Vice Chairman
SALUTE TO FLAG:
STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE:
The meeting was conducted in compliance with Chapter 231 of the Public Laws of 1975, annual notice of this meeting was given by way of notice filed with The Progress, The Star Ledger, and the office of the Administrator of Roseland, as so certified by the Secretary.  Notice has also been posted in Borough Hall, Roseland, NJ.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Minutes from the Jan 24, 2022 Reorganization Meeting. Motion to approve by Mr. Gordon, second by Mr. LaMonica. Nine members in favor. Mayor Spango abstained.
RESOLUTIONS: -
NONE:
PUBLIC HEARINGS:
a.) Carried from the February 28, 2022 meeting, Appeal # 21-01 of Roseland Redevelopers LLC, purchaser under contract of property situate block 21, lots 22 & 22.01, known as 117 Harrison Avenue, Roseland NJ, requesting Major Site Plan approval to construct 104 market rate and 30 age restricted residential units along with associated site improvements.
Peter Flannery – Attorney for the applicant gave a brief summary of the testimony from the previous meeting and a review of the plan revisions that had been submitted in anticipation of the March meeting.

Review by Board Attorney Loughlin regarding the requirement of the March 1, 2021 submission to NJDEP and that there are still doubts about the submission date and that the applicant was to prove all checklist items were completed on March 1, 2021 to qualify under the old storm water regulations then in effect. 

Attorney Flannery indicated he would review all documents and confirm the date of submission. 

Witness # 1 – James Giurantano – PE. Previously sworn in and accepted as an expert in engineering. Mr. Giurantano summarized his meeting with Board Engineer, Ralph Tango, regarding Stormwater review and the GP6 permit, 100 year storm calculations as well as roof leaders and down steam flows over the property. 
Applicant is still waiting to hear from DEP regarding permit issues or information on the wetland’s delineation.  Applicant also met with Mr. Mianeki from Colliers to review the storm water calculations and results under the March 1, 2021 rules. 

Chairman LaSalle thanked the applicant for their diligence in dealing with outside agencies and for meeting with the board professionals. 
Mr Giurantano then reviewed the revisions made to the plans after meeting with the board engineer and incorporating his input. 
Chairman LaSalle then opened the meeting up to board questions of Mr. Giurantano. 

Mr. Gordon inquired about the March 1, 2021 submission date and the rules surrounding the date and items required.  Mr. Giurantano indicated that a full application was submitted on March 1, 2021.  Mr. Gordon then asked why almost a year had gone by and if the new rules were to apply, what would be different.  Mr. Giurantano stated that only underground detention would be changed.  Mr. Gordon asked what the added cost would be as well as changes to the development to comply with the new regulations.  Mr.Giurantano could not provide an answer. 

Chairman LaSalle then asked the public for any questions of Mr. Giurantano. 

Philip Neuer, Esq., attorney for Roseland Commons, requested a copy of the March 16, 2022 letter that the applicant had sent to the board attorney and requested that he be copied on any further communication regarding this application.  Mr. Flannery agreed to share all submitted documents in the future. 

Mr. Neuer then asked Mr. Giurantano whether the proposed development complies with NJAC Ch 7 (Goals of Stormwater Management).  Mr. Giurantano stated that the project achieves all nine of the goals.  Mr. Neuer then asked if the analysis stopped at the Santini Property just short of Steel Court. Mr, Giurantano stated they did not include Woodland Court or any existing offsite detention areas.  Mr. Neuer asked Mr. Giurantano if he knew what the existing pipe sizes were for the existing storm water system. Mr. Giurantano testified that he did not know the details concerning the existing system.  Mr. Neuer then asked if Mr. Giuarntano knew about the history of known flooding in the area.  Mr. Giurantano indicated that the plan proposed would control all onsite stormwater.  
Mr, Neuer then asked about the rules under the March 2, 2021 rules and that the proposed development would be significantly smaller.  Mr, Giurantano stated that he was not aware of how the new rules would affect the number of residential units.  Mr. Neuer then asked why it took almost eight months for the March 1, 2021 application to be deemed complete.  Mr. Giurantano stated in his opinion that a complete application was submitted.  Mr. Neuer then referred to the initial planning report with 23 items listed as deficient on May 15, 2021 with additional reports deeming the application incomplete until October 2021.  Mr. Giurantano repeated his opinion that a full and complete application was submitted.

Mr. Neuer then referenced NJAC 7:8.1.6. B.1 – Major Development Qualifications -- and reviewed the items required by that statute.  Mr. Giurantano stated that all items were included on the date of submission.  Mr. Neuer stated that the application to NJDEP was not submitted until June; it had not been submitted as of March 1, 2021.  Mr. Flannery stated that at the next hearing the information will be submitted for review.  Mr. Neuer then asked about emails to and from the NJDEP and that there was no mention that (i) the application had been deemed incomplete, (ii) the application was not complete until October 2021 and that (iii) as of May 2021 information was still missing from the application. Mr. Giurantano repeated his testimony that in his opinion that that application was complete on March 1, 2021. 

Mr. Neuer asked Mr. Giurantano if he designed any other projects after March 1, 2021 and Mr. Giurantano replied “Yes” and if they all complied with the new rules, and again Mr. Giurantano replied “Yes” 

Mr. Neuer then asked if the downstream neighbors were entitled to “Best Practices.”  Mr. Giurantano stated that the project complies with the rules. Mr. Rolli then asked if there was a time to implement the new rules.  Mr. Giurantano stated that the March 1, 2021 rules would apply as the application was submitted within that time frame.  Mr. Neuer then asked about the Best Practices Manual and why they wouldn’t apply. Mr. Giurantano testified that, in his opinion, that what was in place at the time of submission would apply no matter when the application is deemed complete. 

Mr. Neuer concluded his questioning as he wanted to examine the March 16, 2022 letter submitted by Attorney Flannery. 

Mr. Flannery then redirected Mr. Giurantano regarding the application date and submission and asked if the application was hastily put together. Mr. Giurantano stated that the application was being undertaken in May of 2020 and that stormwater analysis was done a number of times prior to the March 1, 2021 submission and much effort when into the documents submitted.  Mr. Giurantano then stated that in his conversation with the NJ DEP that the new stormwater rules would not apply for wetlands permits. 

Mr. Yervant Dermingian – Roosevelt St – Asked if a traffic study was to be done.  Mr. Giurantano stated that a traffic study was not required and that the 146 Harrison Ave development overstated the amount of traffic so that the overall impact of both developments would be minimal.  Mr. Dermingian asked if the applicant would provide a traffic study if required by the board.  Mr. Flannery stated that if it was required, the applicant would have to pay for the study. 

Mr. Dermingian asked about the impact of the development on student population and that the Roseland Board of Education did a study about future students over the next five years.  Mr. Giurantano testified that he had not made any comments regarding the number of anticipated students and was unaware of any Board of Ed. study.  Mr. Neuer stated that a new Development Impact Statement would be required and needed to include discussion of the anticipated impact on the school system.  Mr. Flannery indicated they would revise and re submit that document. 

Mr. Ben Steiner – Inwood Rd, Essex Fells – inquired about the 206 trees to be removed from the site and location.  Mr. Giurantano confirmed the number of trees to be removed and that most to be removed were at the rear of the site.  Mr. Steiner that asked if all affordable units were to be in building # 3 and how many trees were to be removed at the building # 3 location and how many trees to be removed for buildings ## 5, 6, 7 & 8. Mr. Giurantano then reviewed the number of trees and areas of removal.  Mr. Steiner then asked about the wetlands at the rear of the property and shape and that most of the wetlands are not on the proposed site and had they been surveyed within 150 feet.  Mr. Giurantano stated that he was unaware of the shape and that the buffer zone around the wetlands was surveyed.  Mr. Steiner asked if the owners at 36 Roosevelt St were aware of the transfer of property that contained wetlands and the permit of transfer from the DEP, to which Mr. Giurantano testified that he did not know.  Mr. Steiner asked about all of the encroachments that he had failed to mention and Mr. Flannery stated that all of the requested information would be provided. 

Mr. Giuratano then reviewed all of the wetland areas.

Mr. Steiner asked about site access and a second access for EMS and the turning radii provided.  Mr. Giuratano stated that there was only one access point and that there may be some areas where a larger EMS vehicle may encroach over the opposite lane.

Mr. Steiner than asked about the total number onsite parking spaces.  Mr. Giuratano reviewed the garage spaces as well as surface parked vehicles. 
Mr. Steiner asked about the statement of no environmental impacts from previous testimony. Mr. Giuantano restated that there were no adverse environmental impacts. 

The board took a short break:
Mr. Fred Zar – Inwood Rd – Essex Fells – asked why there was no study done for the West Essex school system.  Board Attorney Loughlin stated that the question was not appropriate for this witness. 

Thomas O’Bierne – Essex Fells – (continued under oath from the previous meeting) asked about specs given for construction vehicles and access on the easement.  Mr. Giuratno stated that he did not do a study. 
Mr. O’Bierne asked about the stormwater management and soil types and densities of the soil types.  Mr. Giutantano reviewed soil types and stated no tests were performed for the soil types.  Mr. Bierne then asked about the different drainage areas from the site plan.  Mr. Giuantano reviewed the drainage areas and existing detention and proposed detention basins. 

Mr. O’Bierne referred back to the Oct 18 2021 transcript where topographically slopes drain to the south and asked how will water go uphill from Roosevelt St.  Mr. Giurantano reviewed the existing basins on the northern portion of the site and stated an error was made and that Roosevelt St drains into the site and then the water would end up onto Steel Court.
Mr. Bierne asked Mr. Giurantano if he knew that there were millings and other materials on the existing site and that if a photograph could be substituted for an actual site visit.  Mr. Giurantano testified that a visit wasn’t required. 
Mayor Edward Davis – Essex Fells (previously sworn in and remaining under oath) asked why the Developmental Impact Statement submitted indicates that no impacts were listed and also about water quality within the area and the potential impacts on potential contamination. Mr. Giuranatano testified that no analysis was done, but the removal of a concrete plant and wash out area was an improvement as well as the proposed water recharge areas. 

The application was carried to the April 18, 2022 meeting and Mr. Flannery agreed to the extension of time. 
Mr. Neuer asked that the items requested be provided at the April meeting and suggested that a wetlands expert needs to be present and that aerial photographs be provided.  Mr. Flannery agreed to the wetlands expert and to provide the photographs, but requested that a traffic study not be required. 

Board Planner Dan Bloch & Board Engineer Ralph Tango had no questions.
GENERAL BUSINESS: -  
 Board Attorney Loughlin reviewed a letter received from the Town of Caldwell indicating that any future sewer requests would be required to petition the court for any sewer enlargements or new sewer connections and all new applications that are approved do not guarantee any sewer service.


Mr. Mack & Mr. Johnson were added to the TRC roster for upcoming meetings.

A motion was made by Mr. Gordon and seconded by Mr. Jacobs to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 9:12 pm.








Respectfully Submitted, 








James Campbell








Planning Board Secretary

